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TO:       Local District Commissioners, Medicaid Directors 
                                                                                  
FROM:  Lisa Sbrana, Director                                                                                                                

Division of Eligibility and Marketplace Integration 
 
SUBJECT:   HIPP Calculator Rate Updates 2023 
    
EFFECTIVE DATE:   July 1, 2023 
 
CONTACT PERSON:   Local District Support Unit 

                                   Upstate (518) 474-8887               NYC (212) 417-4500                          
      

 
 
The purpose of this General Information System (GIS) message is to advise local departments 
of social services (LDSS) and the Human Resources Administration (HRA) that effective July 1, 
2023, the Health Insurance Premium Payment (HIPP) calculator in eMedNY will be changed to 
use 2022 Medicaid managed care rates. The HIPP calculator uses the Medicaid managed care 
rates in determining whether it is cost effective for the Medicaid program to pay an individual's 
health insurance premium. 
 
For current HIPP policies, staff must re-calculate the cost of paying health insurance premiums 
at renewal or when the recipient provides updated policy or premium information to the distr ict. 
If at that time, it is no longer cost effective to pay the health insurance premiums, timely notice 
to discontinue premium payments must be sent to the recipient and the premium payments 
must be ended in eMedNY. 
 
Please direct any questions concerning this message to your local district liaison.  
 


